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Special Board Meeting Aug 5, 2024 
Lebanon Wilson Chamber of Commerce
4:45PM
In attendance:  Susan Shaw, Lyn Williams, Andy White, Greg Butler, Elaine Nawiesniak, Rusty Richardson, Amanda Crowell, Gaye Lynn Wilson
Others Present from Bourbon Event Committee:  Scott Harris, Kaileigh Dunn

Regrets: Cynthia Seifert, Larimore Warren, Jason Lawson
Meeting called to order at 4:55 pm
Opening Prayer:  Greg Butler
New Business:
· This special board meeting was called by President Susan Shaw because there has been a significant development to the Bourbon event fundraiser with impact to the club.  

· The purpose of the meeting is to inform the Board of Directors and draw on their duties to oversee strategic priorities and set club priorities for a planned club fundraiser.  Susan sought Andy’s counsel and advice as past club President and the meeting was called to bring everyone up to date on the changes for the fundraiser.  
· History of the Bourbon event:  The event originally was started by Jeff Hall and Tim Leeper and one or two other key members in 2021 and was held at the Capital Theater with great success.  It was repeated in 2022 but the board chose to wait a year and not hold the event in 2023.  Most of the key information for the planning and execution of this event was retained by Jeff Hall.

· Current events are that Jeff Hall has withdrawn from the event planning committee and a decision on how we will proceed with an event has to be made as we have already secured the event space at Tucker’s Gap Event Center for Oct 25th and paid the 50% deposit.  Discussion was held and the unanimous decision was that we need to continue with a bourbon event to benefit our club.  This fundraiser will allow our club to do more things for our community this year than we would be able to do without it.  
· Specific Goals need to be determined on how to get the event back on track and include concerns such as:   

1. Who will supply the bourbon/liquor for the event now that our connection to the distillery that Jeff Hall had is not available to us.  Scott Harris has reached out to Cheers Wine and Liquor and he will follow up to see if that is an option.  
2. Tickets have already been sold on the Give Smart platform subscription that is owned and paid for by Lebanon Noon Rotary Club.  How are those funds to be refunded or redistributed to our new event.  Currently, the Bourbon event committee does not have admin access to the account.  Rusty will look into that and try to get that remedied.  

3. The event needs to be renamed/and freshly branded.  A special committee meeting will be held later this week to determine a name/website.

4. Rusty will call Jeff Hall to inform him that the name The Grand Old Bourbon Event/Logo and website will not be used by our club and that we will be going forward with a new design and event.  He will also confirm what has been paid for and/or committed to thus far so that we can honor our obligations.  

5.  Scott Harris reported that he and the committee have already secured the venue Tucker’s Gap, linens, chairs, tables and that catering will be done by Two Fat Men with a theme around bourbon and bacon.  Once a name has been decided upon he will get with Colette and get a logo and website, Facebook Event page up as soon as possible.
Meeting was adjourned at 5:50pm 
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